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The Mounted Detachment (Bachman’s Battery) of the South 
Carolina Military Department (SCMD) has been assigned the 
task of providing Ceremonial Services. For operational 
command, the Detachment reports directly to the Deputy 
Adjutant General of Operations for Administrative Purposes. 
 
Partnered with the South Carolina Military Museum (SCMM) it 
is allowed to utilize equipment assigned to the Museum such 
as field pieces, etc. with its budget for specific needs 
determined by South Carolina Legislation. 
 
The mission is to act as the Official State Ceremonial 
Unit, participating in state memorial services, historic 
presentations and reenactments. 
 
These manuals are designed as guidance in military 
protocols, safety, and unit activities.  
 
Volume 1 is the training manual issued by the Highland 
Brigade of the South Carolina State Guard and reproduced 
into pocket size for distribution. Issued February 2002. 
 
Volume 2 is The MOUNTED ARTILLERY DRILL. Copies have been 
made for issue of the original. Issued February 2002. 
Reissued on Website as PDF file June 2004. 
 
Volume 3 was originally from the ANDREWS MOUNTED ARTILLERY 
DRILL (1863), issued April 2003, with copies made for issue 
of pictures of motion from the original text and now 
modified to the NATIONAL PARK SERVICE MANUAL FOR THE 
HANDLING AND FIRING OF 19th CENTURY FIELD ARTILLERY IN 
INTERPRETIVE DEMONSTRATIONS. Reissued on Website June 2004. 
 
Subsequent volumes will cover ceremonial procedures for 
types of deployment, artillery drill, setup, maintenance, 
and equestrian requirements. 
 
 
Jay R. Ford, 1SG 
South Carolina Military Department 
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